The Federation of the Church Schools of Shalfleet and Yarmouth
Achieving together for a brighter Future
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Headteacher Yarmouth: Mrs Beryl Miller BA (Hons) NPQH

15 July 2015
Dear parents and carers

The end of a very busy school year for the Federation is almost here and we did not want to forgo the opportunity to give you an update on the many things that have happened this year.

First and foremost we will sadly say goodbye to Mrs Miller at the end of this week. Mrs Miller has been an inspirational Headteacher and whilst we fully understand her reasons for retirement we are sure she will be missed greatly by us all.

At the same time we are excited by the prospect of Mrs Grainger taking over the reigns as Acting Headteacher from September 2015. Mrs Grainger has been with the Federation for a long time and is a familiar face to us all. It is a testament to the strength of our schools that we are able to develop and identify new leaders in our midst and governors look forward with confidence at this time of change. 

As reported to you before Mrs Grainger will be supported by Mr Barnes at Yarmouth School and Mrs Shynn at Shalfleet School as School Leaders and by our excellent staff team across the Federation. 

The governors now also have to set about the task of recruiting a permanent replacement for Mrs Miller. We are required to go through this process by law and have agreed to start in the Autumn term. Headteacher appointments take significant time and although we aim to advertise in September, we would at the earliest be able to appoint an external candidate for after Easter 2016. As part of this process, we would like to ask you, our parent/carer community, for your views on what key qualities you would like to see in our next Headteacher for the Federation. To that effect we invite you to email me or Mrs Debs Downer, our Vice chair, on the following email addresses:


federationchair@yarmouthceprimary.co.uk
debsdowner@icloud.com
We will review responses received up until Friday, 4 September 2015. Thank you very much for your support for this important process.

At the beginning of the school year we indicated that the Federation Mission Statement would be taken to the children to make it their own. We are pleased to report that they have responded so well, giving us their version as follows:

“Achieving together for a brighter future”

‘The purpose of our school is to have a safe place for the children to learn within an atmosphere of Christian love’
· We want to make it a friendly, interesting and fun place to be.

· We are determined to achieve our goals and reach a high level and celebrate all our achievements.

· Respect all who work and learn here.

· We want to share and respect each other’s beliefs.

· Everyone has a voice and a chance to express opinions.

The staff will support the children to live out this statement every day in their school life.

The governors on 26 June 2015 shared the Development Day with staff. The morning was very busy looking at outcomes for our children, linked to our Development Plan as well as updating everyone on recent and forthcoming changes. In the afternoon the governors spent specific time looking at the new curriculum; what has changed, what have the staff been working on, what do we need to provide and how does this inform assessment and ‘life after levels’. 

This work links strongly to the new Ofsted Framework for September 2015 which has now been published and calls for a broad and balanced curriculum. The Federation has been working with a leading group of school from across the Island to improve the overall curriculum; to give it vision and relevance, ensuring it is fit for purpose for our children today. This year all year groups except Year 2 and Year 6 had already moved to the new curriculum. From September, all year groups are fully engaged in this new curriculum and staff continue to make adjustments to make it the best possible. 
Both schools continue to welcome new children who all settle in quickly due to the superb support given. We are excited by the knowledge that more parents and carers choose our schools for their children, bearing witness not only to the hard work and dedication of all staff to provide the best education in the area but also to the warm and hospitable welcome extended to all by all. The rich diversity of our community is of real benefit to our children and preparing them well for the future.
The children have also experienced more of the ongoing work between the two schools with a number of shared events; increasing their opportunities and enlarging their circle of friends. Please remember our website www.fosay.com, which is a great source of information and continues to bear testimony to all the children get involved in.
We look forward to another exciting year, progressing implementation of the curriculum and assessment model we work with, adjusting to the new Ofsted schedule and securing the Federation leadership for the future.
We hope this letter is informative and useful to you however should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me or Jane Lewis, Clerk to the Governing Body. 

Yours faithfully
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Carla Bradshaw

Chair of Governors
The Federation of the Church Schools of Shalfleet and Yarmouth 

